
 Head of School Blog.. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
We made it!! 
I love the festive season at school and all the excitement and 
challenge it brings. It is always a time where the children get 
to experience awe and wonder even more with frosty mornings, 
snow and ice and the magic of Christmas approaching. It is al-
so a time where routines go out of the window, colds, viruses 
do the rounds, and children face new challenges like perform-
ing in a Nativity, learning lots of song words and dealing with 
the cold. The children have done incredibly well this year and 
it was so lovely to see them excel in their Nativity this year. 
It was also very special to have so many of you there to 
share it with. In this blog my main aim is to say lots of thank 
you’s. 
To the wonderful children for showing up with smiles and en-
thusiasm- thank you for making our jobs so much fun. 
To the amazing teaching and support staff for working to-
gether to plan and deliver lessons and activities that engage 
and inspire the children every day. 
To Santa’s little helpers who have helped to pull together all 
of our fabulous Christmas events this year, the Nativity, the 
Christmas party and the Christmas fair – thank you for your 
continuous, unwavering support. 
To our brilliant parent and carer community for messages of 
support and encouragement – they mean the world! 
From us all, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year. 
 
Best Wishes 
Emeline Goodall 
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03/01/23 - First day back to school 

 

17/01/23 - Reception and year 6 

hearing screening 

 

27/01/23 - Open the book 

 

10/02/23 - End of half term 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

We are Still collecting uniform .. 

Some preloved uniform has been collected 

this year (thank you to all those who have 

donated) this will be available on a shiny 

new website soon, we will let you know 

when it is. If anyone has any more second 

hand uniform that no longer fits your chil-

dren we would be so grateful for it. This 

will not only provide a small income for the 

school to  benefit the children, but also 

provide affordable uniform for all the par-

ents and carers at our school. Thanks 

again.  

DAILY WRAPAROUND 

CARE... 

Wraparound after-school care is still 

available Monday - Friday 15:15 to 

16:15, as well as our already running 

breakfast club. This is at a cost of 

£4.50 and  can be booked on parent 

pay.  

On Monday’s Mr Webb will run the 

afterschool club with fun sports activ-

ities. 

Tuesday’s-Friday’s Miss Rosevear is 

planning many exciting activities with 

the children, based on termly 

themes. Snacks are provided.  

When booking afterschool care on 

Parent pay, please do not just add 

funds, but also go to Booking, and 

book on ‘After school bookings’ here 

you can choose a day to assign the 

money to, or, add a day to you bas-

ket and then pay if you haven’t add-

ed funds yet. This way we can have a 

register ready and know who is com-

ing and when, thank you very much!  
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Carne…  
Our small but mighty band of boys in Carne have been as busy as ever. They have creat-

ed their own masterpieces during playful learning, worked in Santa’s workshop to create 

their own toys from bolster wood and nails, using real tools and developing their wood-

work skills. We had so much fun at our Christmas party and we wowed our teachers 

with our performance during the Nativity.  
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Pendower… 

Pendower have been very busy during the festive preparations, work-

ing hard towards the nativity. Lots of our children have been swim-

ming and have had lots of Christmas fun together.  
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Kiberick… 
Christmas is always a special time of year, and this year has been no exception.  

Rehearsals for the nativity and carol service have been fun. We looked super cute and loved the 
chance to dress up as characters from the nativity story again.  

We all looked splendidly festive in Christmas jumpers on Christmas lunch day.  

In RE we have studied what it means to Christians to have a holy and loving God.  

We wrote some poems to reflect what the world would be like with a holy and loving God.  

Each of the children recognised that something in their work represented a milestone in their learn-
ing. 

We got comfy to watch a movie. 
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